VILLAGE OF MILLSTADT

VILLAGE HALL

APRIL 24, 2023
7:00 P.M.
Mike French made a motion to open the Budget Hearing. Ray Famula seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. There were no supporters or objectors. Mike French made a motion to close the Budget Hearing. Ray Famula seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
The meeting was called to order by Mayor Pro-Tem Mike French, with the following trustees answering to roll call: Randy Burk, Ray Famula, Mike French, Mark Todd, and Dustin Trankle. Mayor Mike Todd and Trustee Mike Capell were absent. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

A motion was made by Randy Burk to approve the April 10th minutes. Ray Famula seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. 
COMMUNICATIONS OR CORRESPONDENCE: none
COMMITTEE ON ACCOUNTS: Mike French stated he reviewed the bills. Mike French made a motion to pay the bills. Dustin Trankle seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

PERSONNEL: Mike French stated the Village is looking to hire another police officer. Police Chief Alan Hucke added that the posting was made public today.
PUBLIC WORKS:  

SEWER: Dustin Trankle stated John Schweppe from TAC found a distributor to purchase the ultraviolet lights that are needed at the sewer plant. Scott Baltz added the auger piece that was ordered has been delivered.
WATER: none
REFUSE: none
MOSQUITO CONTROL: none

STREETS, ALLEYS, AND SIDEWALKS: none
PUBLIC BUILDINGS, MAINTENANCE, AND EQUIPMENT: Scott Baltz stated he has talked with Tom’s Building and Repair about replacing the siding on the municipal building. They will get the project scheduled in and the color needs to be decided on.
CABLE SERVICES AND CELL TOWERS: Betty Keller Timmer stated that someone again stopped and asked the Maguire employees about taking the old siren. Previously it was said that it could not be given away due to the lead paint. One of the crew members offered to sand blast it. Betty asked if it were sand blasted if it could be given away. Mark Todd answered he will check with the Fire Department to make sure they do not have plans for it.
ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS: Mike French stated Ordinance 1269 is for the Annual Budget. It will be in effect from May 1, 2023 through April 30, 2024. Mike French made a motion to approve Ordinance 1269 as presented. Mark Todd seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
ANNEXATIONS: none
PARKS, POOL, AND RECREATION: Mark Todd stated the Chamber of Commerce would like to use the park for free for their annual Summer Social. It is a non-profit, family focused event to promote shopping within the village. Mark Todd made a motion to allow the Chamber of Commerce to use Liederkranz park for no charge on Sunday, August 13th from 12pm to 4pm. Randy Burk seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
CEMETERY: none
COMMUNITY CENTER: Ray Famula stated the Senior Center held their Big Ol’ Bag and Jewelry Sale the previous weekend. They made over $1,000. Hoffen Funeral Home will be hosting bingo, coffee, and dessert on Wednesday, April 26th.
PLANNING COMMISSION & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT: Mike French stated the next planning Commission meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, May 16th.
TIF: none
PUBLIC SAFETY:  

Police Department – Police Chief Alan Hucke stated the applications for the Youth Academy will be available on Monday, May 8th. The Academy will be held June 19th through June 23rd. 
Emergency Service and Disaster Agency - none

Fire Department – none

BUILDING COMMISSIONER: Adam Romero stated he is looking at a possible annexation on Saxtown Road. The information has been sent to Village Attorney Brian Flynn. Adam also stated there will be a Zoning Board meeting on Tuesday, April 25th.
OLD BUSINESS: Mike French stated there was a meeting with StraightUp Solar concerning the sewer plant. They had a preliminary proposal already drawn up. Mike stated it was asked if they could have a proposal with a more accurate quote. Their initial quote was looking to offset 25% of the current outlay each month. They were asked to put together quotes to offset 25%, 50%, and 100%. It will take them two to three weeks to put it together. Mike stated there is a second company from Collinsville that was highly recommended. Scott Baltz stated if Mike could get him the name, he would set up a meeting with them. Because of the size of this project, it will have to be put out for bid. Randy Burk added that he has been looking into financing opportunities from the government. He is looking into how to apply for ones he thinks the project qualifies for.

Scott Baltz stated Tracy Holmes submitted the inventory list for the EPA Service Line Inventory request. They have not heard anything back. Tracy stated she is working on it more as she is doing the water bills. Mike French asked if they were putting out a survey. Tracy answered yes, they have been following the same steps Waterloo took and will contact them to find out how effective their surveys were.

Scott stated the EPA will be doing work with the underground storage tanks by the maintenance shed on May 9th and 10th. Tracy added that they have moved on to phase two of that project.
NEW BUSINESS: none
TREASURER’S AND CLERK’S REPORT: Tracy Holmes stated that the Treasurer’s and Clerk’s Report had been submitted. Ray Famula made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report and Clerk’s Report. Dustin Trankle seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

CITIZENS COMMENTS: none
ADJOURNMENT: Ray Famula made a motion to adjourn the general Village Board meeting and was seconded by Mark Todd. The motion carried unanimously. 
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Crissy Pipik, Clerk




Mike French, Mayor Pro-Tem
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